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Did we or did we not? 
Just this past month a leƩer was sent to both houses of the State Legislature advising the legislators 
that the Riverside County Board of Supervisors SUPPORTS Senate Bill‐1 (and Assembly Bill‐1). Both 
of these idenƟcal bills call for very large tax and fee increases ($5.5 billion) to be levied against   
private and commercial vehicle owners (and fuel) in California, with the hardest hit likely to be   
individuals who commute long distances to work—like many of the residents in Western Riverside 
County.  The problem with the leƩer of support was that SB‐1 & AB‐1 never came before the Board 
of Supervisors for a vote. So how did a SUPPORT leƩer obtain the green light to be sent?  Seems 
that back in May 2015 a similar TransportaƟon Bill was considered by the Board for support and 
passed on a 3‐2 vote (with Supervisor Washington and I voƟng no). Somehow, that old vote was  
the jusƟficaƟon to support all the new fees and taxes. Never mind that it was a different bill in a 
different legislaƟve session and that one of the 2015 supporters on the Board of Supervisors       
tragically passed away in late 2016 ‐ somehow someway a leƩer was sƟll issued on behalf of the 
current Board. At the March 7th Board meeƟng, I will be proposing a new Board policy to prevent 
future misrepresentaƟons of the full Board. 

 
Helping The Homeless Gets Complicated. 
Nearly every community in Riverside County has had ongoing concerns with the homeless. While 
we have had great success housing veterans and families with children, a segment of the homeless 
have absolutely no desire to be placed in a shelter (even if we had the room for all of them), and      
a large segment truly need serious treatment for mental health and/or addicƟons. With few       
communiƟes (if any) willing to allow new treatment or housing faciliƟes to be located within their 
boundaries, the problems and challenges conƟnue, with the homeless only being shuffled around 
by code or law enforcement.  A regional task force of sorts has been working together for some 
Ɵme now, trying to get everybody to row the same direcƟon. Our office has been helping lead the 
charge, along with several ciƟes and mayors. Stay tuned, maybe just maybe some new ideas and 
commitments will come together and we can implement a more comprehensive strategy to both 
help the homeless and to protect our neighborhoods and downtown areas. 

 
What's next for Marijuana Advocates? 
Last month I shared that the Board of Supervisors will be holding a workshop on the voter approved 
legalizaƟon of RecreaƟonal Marijuana.  That hearing will be in the aŌernoon of March 21st here      
at the County AdministraƟve Center in Downtown Riverside (you can also watch live or later online 
from the comfort of your office or home). Recent comments from the Federal Department of      
JusƟce have implied that the Feds might crack down on RecreaƟonal Marijuana in states like       
California that have legalized it. This could put counƟes and ciƟes who move to license and regulate 
growing, processing, or selling marijuana according to state law in the crosshairs of the Department 
of JusƟce for violaƟng federal law, further complicaƟng an already complicated issue.  Once again‐‐
Stay tuned! 

 
 
Respecƞully, 
Kevin Jeffries 
First District Supervisor  
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Each	month	this	column	highlights	recent		
successes	in	Supervisor	Jeffries’	Ofϔice,	whether	it		
is	assistance	for	a	single	citizen	dealing	with	the	
county	bureaucracy,	a	change	in	county	policy	to	
improve	our	community,	or	a	promise	kept	by	the	

Supervisor.		

Supervisor Success Stories 

Abandoned Mobile Home Removed 
Recently some unknown parties decided to abandon a mobile home on Concordia Ranch Rd which runs parallel to the 15 
Freeway. Our office staff was able to take pictures of the trailer and advise our local departments as well as CHP. Within 
three days the trailer was removed! 
 
If you see illegal dumping in or alongside the roadway please contact either our County Waste Resources Department at 
(800) 870-6600 or visit them online at www.rcwaste.org  and make a report. 

More Road Paving! 
County Transportation crews recently completed the paving of Richards 
Road in the Meadowbrook area of Riverside County. Over 40+ homes 
will be served by this connector road for them to reach Highway 74.  
 
Local residents were ecstatic to have their road finally paved, “No more 
mud and washboards” exclaimed one resident to staff who was out 
checking the road. Even Agape Church held a lunch for the            
Transportation crews to express their thanks for all the work they did 
in finishing this project before the rains hit. 
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1st District Planning Commissioner Taking Leadership Role at County TLMA 

Charissa Leach 

Supervisor Jeffries is proud to announce that our 1st District Planning Commissioner Charissa Leach 
has been selected as the Assistant Director of the Transportation and Land Management Agency 
(TLMA), in charge of Community Development.  Charissa has done an amazing job as our Planning 
Commissioner over the past four years, and we hope she can bring her insights and knowledge into 
her new job and help fix many of the problems she has helped us identify in the Planning, Building 
and Safety, and Code Enforcement Departments she will be helping to manage, and make all of 
them more customer friendly and more responsive to the needs of our communities. 
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First District Profile 
 

Kevin Jeffries was elected in November 2012 to 
represent the residents of the 1st Supervisorial  

District on the Riverside County Board of  
Supervisors.  This district covers the cities of  
Riverside, Lake Elsinore, Canyon Lake, and  
Wildomar, and unincorporated communities  

including Woodcrest, Lake Mathews,  
Mead Valley, Temescal Valley, Good Hope,  
Lakeland Village, El Cariso, Meadowbrook,  
La Cresta, Tenaja, DeLuz and Spring Hills. 

Non Profit Spotlight 

The Grove Community Church 
At Moses-Schaffer Community Center 

 
It all started on June 18, 1925 when a small group of people with great faith stepped 
forward and established our church. They did not know the impact they would have 
90 years later.  The Grove today is in the business of transforming lives one at a 
time.  We are intentional about serving here in Riverside and the world beyond.   
 
Now, over 90 years later, we’ve had incredible opportunities to serve people. Our 
church’s name and location have changed multiple times, but the heart is the same. 
For 90 years, we have been challenged to extend friendship to our neighbors, to put 
our arm around those who are struggling, and to bring hope to those who have great 
need. God has called us to invest in global partners and organizations who are 
reaching people in the most remote parts of the world, and to be faithful in sharing the Good News through  
serving and loving others. 
 
We operate and are a part of counseling and community centers all over the world: in Riverside, just down the 
street from the church; in El Niño, Mexico; in Tunis, Tunisia; in Sulaymaniyah, Kurdistan. Just recently, about 20 
minutes away, we opened the Good Hope Community Center. 
 
The Grove is excited to be partnering with the County of Riverside in operating the Moses-Schaffer Community     
Center in Good Hope.  The county’s heart and passion is for the communities around Good Hope, and we find 
ourselves with the same heart in serving this area.   

For more information about The Grove please visit us online at https://thegrove.cc or for more information about classes      
and events in Good Hope, please stop by the Moses-Schaffer Community Center during regular business hours or call     
(951) 943-9126. 
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